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Where There is a Need, There is a Lion! 

Fellow lions: 

Last week was devastating to 
people in Texas.  Hurricane 
Harvey destroyed entire 
Houston area and a result; 
both airports were closed for 
business.  Many planes sunk in 

water.  Thousands and thousands lost their homes, 
businesses, schools, hospitals and churches. 
 
Lions Clubs International Foundation immediately 
approved $100,000 as an emergency relief fund to 
help the needy in Texas.  As our slogan says: 
“Where There is a Need, There is a Lion,” it is our 
duty to pitch-in whatever we can and help these 
hurricane victims.  Make a check payable to LCIF 
and mail it to International Headquarters.  We can 
also send food items, water, clothes, etc., etc., as 
many people in Houston lost everything they had 
due rising of water in their neighborhoods. 
 
Homeowners and Tax payers face billions of dollars 
from Harvey.  It was estimated that people in this 
area lost more than 500,000 automobiles as they 
sank under water and became non drivable.  One 
research firm says that Hurricane Harvey damage 
costs could reach $35 billion.  United is likely to 
take at least a $265 million financial hit 
from Hurricane Harvey due to their reliance on 
Houston as a major hub. 
 
Simultaneously there were floods due to severe 
rain in India, Nepal, Indonesia and Malaysia.  All 
these places there were hundreds of deaths and 

thousands of people lost their homes and 
belongings.  About a million people lost their day to 
day earnings and many businesses closed their 
doors for business due to severe damage. 
 

I request all clubs in our District to donate 
generously for this cause so that our fellow citizens 
in Texas at least get some help from our District 
Lions.  When you donate please do not respond 
any e-mails or social media pages as there are too 
many scammers trying to collect donations from 
you.  Be wise and be careful.  To avoid any scam, 
you can donate to Lions Clubs International 
Foundation where you can claim your donation as 
tax deductible donation.  Again, remember:  Where 
There is a Need, There is a Lion!  Now here is the 
need in Texas; lest us show them we Lions are with 
them to fulfill their needs. 
 
-Pat Duda 
District 1A Governor 
Pduda0614@yahoo.com 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=7&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwigyovTgYPWAhUi3YMKHQ0ABDcQFghTMAY&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cnbc.com%2F2017%2F08%2F30%2Fhurricane-harvey-damage-costs-could-reach-75-billion-research-firm-says.html&usg=AFQjCNHbzhajHTdranr_xeiXYIIJDzL6zw
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=7&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwigyovTgYPWAhUi3YMKHQ0ABDcQFghTMAY&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cnbc.com%2F2017%2F08%2F30%2Fhurricane-harvey-damage-costs-could-reach-75-billion-research-firm-says.html&usg=AFQjCNHbzhajHTdranr_xeiXYIIJDzL6zw
mailto:Pduda0614@yahoo.com
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Hello Lions,  I have been asked by 1VDG Howard Swacker to Co-Chair the 2018 MY Forum.  
This year’s upcoming Forum is being redesigned to hopefully attract more participants.  To 
give you an example of some of the changes: 

Date:  Saturday January 27, 2018 

New venue:  Holiday Inn Chicago SW Countryside Conference Center 6201 Joliet Road 
Countryside, IL 60525 

Food Services:   Breakfast buffet---no increase in price 

Length of event:   8:30 – 12 noon  

Speaker(s): 1VDG Howard Swacker is currently working on securing speakers.  

Something new this year: My Forum Mini Expo 

This Mini Expo will take place at the beginning of the event and finish when the speakers begin 
their program. The goal is to talk about some upcoming events and programs on a one on one 
basis with the Lions of District 1-A.  I would like to invite the following groups to have a table 
at no cost to them to promote their programs.  I only ask that each group provide some type 
of a giveaway to the attendees.  All Expo participants would be asked to pay for their 
breakfast. 

GLOBAL ACTION TEAM - GLT, GMT & GST- Educate the Lions on the changes in this program 

VOICES - Promote your vision and Open Areas program 

LIONS OF IL FOUNDATION - Promote the Scripts program 

DISTRICT WALK - Promote the walk and early registration 

DISTRICT CONVENTION - Promote early registration 

BOWLING – Promote and sign up bowlers for the event. 

Please let me know if you are interested in participating in this new concept  that we would 
like to introduce at the Forum. Please feel free to contact me should you have questions.  If 
you could RSVP me by 8-15-17, it would be very much appreciated. 

Looking forward to your participation in this year’s My Forum.  

Lion Gail Anton,  Co-Chairman 2018 MY Forum 
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Vision First Eye Clinic 

      For Needy CPS Students 

                 What: Volunteer Opportunity!!!!!!!!!  

Help address 1000 CPS Students Vision Correction 

Needs 

 

      When? - October 16, 2017 through October 20, 

2017  

 

            Where:  CPS’s Garfield Park Office 

           2651 W. Washington Blvd, Chicago IL. 60612 

          For more information or to Sign up to help,  

          Contact Lion Mike Smigielski @708-839-5178 

                   Or E-Mail LionMikeSmig@aol.com 

                 

                                        Sponsored by  

         One Sight, District 1-A Lions, 

Chicago Community in   

         School, Chicago Public Schools 

and United For Sight 

mailto:LionMikeSmig@aol.com
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What a Party!!!!  
 

If you haven’t heard, the Lions of 
Illinois have hosted the largest 
International Convention in the 
United States on record as well 
as managed one of the largest 
parades in Chicago. The Lions 
Clubs Centennial Convention is 
history and we can only talk 
about what should have been done or should have 
been done differently. It was completed as a huge 
success for the Lions of Illinois and Lions Clubs 
International. 
 
The final numbers are in with a total registration of 
30,115 attendees plus guests. There were more 
than 9,500 guestrooms in 30 hotels throughout the 
downtown area of Chicago. The Parade of Nations 
on Saturday was a five hour parade on State Street 
and for those who helped, almost a nine hour day. 
The parade had 26,750 marchers, 24 marching 
bands and more than a dozen floats. Along with 
the delegations of Lions, there were four antique 
cars from 1917, Chicago trolley buses, a bicycle 
built for twelve, two air balloons and a couple of 
horse drawn carriages. It was unique to Chicago 
and thousands watched as the day went on.   
 

(MD1 Liona taking part in Lions Centennial 
International Parade held in Chicago.) 
 
The breakdown of the total registration was that 
7,738 were from the USA and 1,194 of those were 
from Illinois. Both those numbers were the top for 
the respective country and state. That also showed 

our State pride by having the highest registration 
for the USA over California and New York.   
 
 
As general chairman of the MD1 Host Committee, I 
am proud and congratulation goes out to the TEAM 
for a job well done and to the Lions of Illinois for 
volunteering to make this a huge success. When 
the convention started about a month ago, 
everyone put on their game face and showed the 
World who the Lions of Illinois are. You came 
through the convention in a blaze of glory working 
together to achieve a common goal - SUCCESS.  
And we did it. Great job!!! 
 
Of course with that many people we had some 
problems, but those were over shadowed by the 
way we worked together to either overcome or 
resolve those situations. From the outside, 
everything was going as planned. We have been 
receiving compliments and remarks from Lions 
Clubs International and the Lions from around the 
World through face book comments and emails. 
 
For all our volunteers, I would like to thank you for 
your service. Without YOU, we would not have had 
the success we did. To show our appreciation to all 
the Lions of Illinois, the MD1 Host Committee is 
working with the MD1 Forum Committee to have 
something at their event in November for everyone 
to enjoy. So, please save the date of Saturday, 
November 18, 2017 for a “special” Thank You from 
the Host Committee. YOU made this a successful 
project for the Lions of Illinois.  
 
Again, I would like to thank all of the Council of 

Governors from the beginning and all the Lions of 

Illinois for their support. This has been a great 

experience and it was fun doing it. I feel that we have 

carried out the goal of this committee that was “to have 

a successful convention, and have fun doing it”. And, 

that we did. 

 
See you soon. 
Lion Bob Block, PDG 
Chairman, MD1 Host Committee 2017-2018 
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Save the date: MD1 Forum 
Saturday, November 18 

Abraham Lincoln Hotel in 

Springfield, Illinois 

  

This year the MD1 Forum will be 
held on Saturday, November 18 at 
the President Abraham Lincoln 
hotel in Springfield and is open to 
all Lions. 
  
Attending the Forum is a great 
opportunity to increase your 
knowledge base and gain valuable 
information. It is also a great time 
to network, catch up with old Lion 
friends from around the state, and 
expand your Lions network. 
 

Upcoming Events: 

 

 September 6 – Candy Day Jamboree 

 September 21 to 23 - USA-Canada 
Lions Leadership Forum 

 October 15 – Candy Day 

 October 21 – Nite at the Races  

 November 4 – MD1 Leadership 
Forum 

 December 10 – District Christmas 
Party 

 January 27 – 1A Mid Year Forum 

 February 24 – 1A District Bowling 

 March 23-25 – 1A Convention 

 May 18-20 – MD1 State Convention 

 June 10 – Governor’s Installation 

 June 29-July 3 – International 
Convention in Las Vegas 

 

Mark Your Calendar! 
The Forest Kala Sampath 
Lions Club Presents: 
Melvin Jones Birthday Party! 
On January 14, 2018 

Four Points Hotel Sheraton 
O’Hare, Schiller Park 

Invited Guest: 

Chancellor Bob 
Corlew, Chairman 
Lions Clubs 
International 
Foundation. 

 



17 District 1A Governor’s Monthly e-Newsletter 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

District 1A Governor’s Monthly e-Newsletter Edited & Published by Dr. Austin D’Souza, PDG, for 
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